
 Sanborn Christian School Homenote 
 August 31, 2023 

 Dear Parents, 

 Silage  Piles  -  It  sounds  like  we  will  be  covering  a  large  silage  pile  at  Roorda  Dairy  on  September  6  or  7. 
 We  anticipate  needing  about  60  people.  Please  consider  assisting  us  on  this  first  pile  of  the  year!  As  part 
 of  our  general  budget  that  was  passed  at  our  June  Society  Meeting,  we  are  in  need  of  these  funds  for 
 those  budget  purposes.  Please  make  yourself  available  to  help.  We  will  be  sending  out  more  information 
 as we receive them. 

 JMC:  We  encourage  parents  to  continue  to  log  in  to  JMC  throughout  the  2023-2024  school  year  to  stay 
 up  to  date  with  your  student’s  progress.  Parents  who  have  students  in  grades  5-8  are  encouraged  to  set 
 missing  work  and/or  grade  alerts  for  their  students,  if  that  would  be  a  potential  concern  for  you.  We 
 handed  out  some  JMC  instructions  for  this  at  the  August  22  open  house.  If  you  have  any  questions  about 
 JMC or need help with your login, please contact the office. 

 ESAs  - Earlier this summer you, as families, selected Sanborn Christian as the school your child would 
 be attending.  Then SCS entered the tuition amount for the school year.  This prompted another step that 
 was needed from you as a family.  That next step is to log back into your ESA Odyssey account and 
 accept that tuition amount.  This will get half of the ESA funds into your account, and then it will move 
 those funds to Sanborn Christian for your tuition.  If you have not completed this last step, please log back 
 into your ESA Odyssey account and complete the last step.  According to Odyssey and the DOE, 
 September 30 / October 1 is the deadline to accept the tuition amounts.  If the tuition amount is not 
 accepted by that date, the ESA funds will not be available to you, and you will miss out on the ESA funds 
 for your children. 

 Disciple  Groups  began  today!  Ask  your  child  about  the  new  disciple  groups  that  they  get  to  be  part  of 
 during this school year! 

 Volleyball  Round  Robin  Tournament  @  WCHS  is  scheduled  for  Saturday,  September  9.  Please  watch 
 for an upcoming tournament schedule that will be emailed to you and sent home with your daughter. 

 SCS  Apparel  Donation  Bin:  Do  you  have  some  Sanborn  Christian  Apparel  that  is  just  sitting  in  your 
 kid’s  drawers  or  hanging  in  their  closets  that  no  longer  fit  and  have  no  idea  what  to  do  with  them??  Bring 
 them  into  our  new  SCS  Apparel  Donation  Bin!  This  is  a  great  way  for  families  to  hand  down  their  gently 
 used  SCS  apparel  to  other  students  -  free  of  charge!  And  don’t  forget  to  take  a  look  through  the  bin  to 
 see if there’s anything that would work for your family! 

 All-School Chapel:  Our next All-School Chapel is  scheduled for Wednesday, September 14! 

 School Pictures:  Mark your calendars…..school pictures  are scheduled for  Wednesday, October 4! 

 Missing  Registration  Forms:  The  office  is  still  missing  some  registration  forms  from  families.  A  note 
 will  be  sent  home  with  your  student  in  the  near  future,  if  you  are  missing  any  forms.  Please  return  those 
 forms to the office as soon as possible  .  Thank You!! 

 Athletic  Physicals:  All  students  in  grades  5-8  need  an  athletic  physical  for  participation  in  sports  for 
 the  2023-2024  season.  If  your  child  has  had  a  physical  please  bring  it  to  the  school  office  or  if  you  need  a 
 copy of the physical form please contact the school or it may be obtained from your doctor. 

 School  Bell  Mailings:  If  you  wish  to  have  grandparents  and/or  other  family  members  receive  the  School 
 Bell,  please  fill  out  the  form  that  was  sent  home  with  your  student,  and  return  to  the  school  by  September 



 8.  Even  if  your  grandparent  already  receives  a  mailing,  please  fill  out  the  form  again  so  that  we  can 
 update our list.  Thanks! 

 Parents:  If  you  would  like  a  non-aspirin  pain  reliever  available  for  your  child  at  school,  please  label  it  with 
 your child’s/children’s name and bring it to the office.  Thank you. 

 If  your  child  will  not  be  in  school  ,  please  send  a  written  note  in  advance  to  your  student’s  teachers 
 informing  them  of  such.  Please  remember  that  shopping,  etc.  are  not  reasons  to  have  your  child  miss 
 school.  Please  do  your  best  not  to  take  children  out  of  school  unless  it  is  a  necessity.  If  a  child  is  sick, 
 please send a note with the child when they return to school informing the teacher that they are ill. 

 A  reminder  to  the  parents  and  students  of  the  dress  code  for  SCS.  Students  should  strive  to  present  a 
 positive  appearance  at  all  times.  Shorts  may  be  worn,  but  should  be  longer  length  shorts.  No  biking 
 shorts.  All  slogans,  products,  etc.  on  clothing  must  not  be  offensive  to  Christian  good  taste.  No  bare 
 midriffs  are  allowed.  Any  student  who  does  not  dress  appropriately  may  be  sent  home  or  parents  called 
 to  bring  alternative  attire,  at  our  discretion.  Please  review  the  parent  handbook  that  was  sent  to  you 
 earlier in August. 

 Harvest  Sale:  The  Harvest  Sale  is  scheduled  for  Saturday,  November  4  and  will  be  right  around  the 
 corner.  If  you  wish  to  donate  to  this,  please  bring  your  donation  to  the  school!  Donations  are  greatly 
 appreciated.  Be sure to join us for a day of “FUN”draising for our school! 

 Harvest  Sale  Class  Baskets:  We  are  anticipating  that  each  classroom  will  again  be  putting  together  a 
 class  basket  for  the  sale.  Your  student  will  be  asked  to  participate  by  bringing  something  for  the  class 
 basket.  If  you  are  unsure  of  what  to  give,  you  can  give  cash  and  the  room  mothers  will  use  that  money  to 
 purchase  something  to  fill  the  baskets  according  to  the  class  basket  theme.  This  is  a  fun  way  to  get  the 
 kids  involved  in  the  sale  and  the  baskets  are  often  a  big  hit  each  year!  Thanks  in  advance  for  your  help!! 
 We will let you know what the basket themes are once they have been decided upon. 

 NEXT WEEK’S LUNCH MENU: 

 Monday:  No School - Labor Day 
 Tuesday:  Crispito, Spanish Rice, Pepper Strips, Peaches 
 Wednesday:  Lasagna, Breadstick, Green Beans, Grapes 
 Thursday:  Grilled Ham and Cheese, Potato Wedges, Tropical Fruit 
 Friday: Bacon Cheeseburger Casserole, Dinner Roll, Peas, Oranges 

 Scrip News  : 

 Orders will be ready for pick up after 9 am at school! 

 No order: Sept 4. 

 Next order: Sept 11. 

 NEW-  SCS Scrip now offers  ACH debits  for your orders!  Instead of writing a check each week for your 
 order, you can fill out the attached form, which will give me permission to debit your account for the 
 amount of your order. If you have any questions, please feel free to reach out, and I will try to get an 
 answer!  This will be a learning process for all of us! 

 Reminder: Online orders must be  submitted  by  5pm  on  Monday’s  , and  payment  must be dropped off by 
 9am  on  Tuesday  ! 



 Reminder: Please double check your orders as soon as you receive them to make sure everything is 
 correct.  If you find an error with your order, please notify me immediately so I can do my best to get it 
 corrected for you! 

 Scrip Order Dates: (Dates may change, watch email.) 
 ●  Sept 11, 18, 25 (  No order Sept 4  ) 
 ●  Oct 9, 16, 23, 30 (  No order Oct 2  ) 
 ●  Nov 6, 13, 27 (  No order Nov 20  ) 

 Bonuses 
 Check out RaiseRight for the complete list of bonuses! 

 Don’t forget the ship to home option that is available for some gift cards! 
 Check out Raiseright.com or the RaiseRight app for a complete listing of bonuses! 

 UPCOMING EVENTS: 

 September 4  No School - Labor Day 
 September 5  VB Practice 
 September 7  6th Grade Outdoor Classroom 
 September 7  VB Practice 
 September 8  VB Practice 
 September 9  VB Roundrobin Tournament 
 September 10  Arlen Hofman birthday! 
 September 12  VB @ Worthington @ 4:30pm.  VB teams dismiss after school. 
 September 13  VB Practice 
 September 14  All-School Chapel 
 September 14  VB @ home vs. Sheldon @ 4:00pm 
 September 18  VB Practice 
 September 19  VB @ Hull PR @ 4:00pm.  VB teams dismiss @ 3:10pm 
 September 21  VB @ home vs. Ireton @ 4:00pm 
 September 22  VB Practice 
 September 25  Ana Tovar birthday! 
 September 25  VB Practice 
 September 26  VB @ home vs. RVCS @ 4:00pm 
 September 28  Early Dismissal @ 2:00pm.  Teacher PD afternoon. 
 October 2  VB Practice 
 October 3  VB @ Hull @ 4:00pm.  VB teams dismiss @ 3:10pm 
 October 4  Picture Day! 
 October 5, 6  No School.  Heartland Teacher Convention 
 October 9  VB Practice 
 October 10  VB @ Sheldon @ 4:00pm.  VB teams dismiss after school. 
 October 11  Steph Kuperus birthday! 
 October 11  VB Practice 
 October 12  All-School Chapel 



 October 12  VB @ SCCS @ 4:00pm.  VB teams dismiss @ 3:00pm 
 October 16  Reading Week #1 
 October 16  VB Practice 
 October 17  VB Practice 
 October 17  Local Speech Night 
 October 19  VB @ home vs. OCCS @ 4:00pm 
 October 21  VB Tournament 
 October 23  Area Speech Night @ RVCS 
 October 27  End of Quarter 1 - dismiss @ 2:00pm 
 November 4  Harvest Sale! 

 Sincerely, 

 Anthony Minderhoud, Administrator 



 2023-2024 Auxiliary Fundraisers 

 Harvest Sale Meal 
 Chair: Lori De Groot 
 Co-Chair: Stacie Vellema 
 Heather Bakker 
 Jessica Schreurs 
 Beth Wolfswinkel 
 Jamie Billings 
 Stacy Hicks 
 Wendi Minderhoud 
 Briana Visser 
 Emily Pearce 

 Eileen’s Cookies/AMPI 
 Chair: Michelle Westra 
 Co-Chair: Renee Alons 
 Charity Verbrugge 
 Paige De Kok 
 Jordan Van Ess 
 Suzanne Ten Kley 
 Sara Hofman 
 Glaussia Hubers 

 Work-a-thon 
 Chair: Jamie Carlson 
 Co-Chair: Holly Rozenboom 
 Lisa Van Beek 
 Lindsey Koldenhoven 
 Steph Kuperus 
 Nikki Sybesma 

 Pancake Supper 
 Chair: Glena Krikke 
 Co-Chair: Tonja Hoogers 
 Amber Stange 
 Kymlee Klynsma 
 Bren Miedema 
 Kelsey Covey 
 Salewska Alegria 
 Megan Babb 

 Golf/Steak Supper 
 Chair: Brandi Wright 
 Co-Chair: Kristin Roorda 
 Sara Krikke 
 Nikke Van Beek 
 Shannon Rydberg 
 Emily Spronk 
 Amber Vande Weerd 

 5K/1 Mile Fun Run 
 Chair: Jill Vander Werff 
 Co-Chair: Patricia Van Ess 
 Andrea Kreykes 
 Larissa Van Dyke 
 Heather Aaron 
 Ashley Sybesma 
 Jessica Schreurs 
 Rachel Wilcinot 
 Courtney Espey 

 Laura Hoftyzer 
 Maria Vander Velde 
 Leah Douma 
 Carrie De Groot 
 Kari Boone 

 ** You are welcome to trade committees with someone if they are willing to switch with you. 
 If you trade please notify your chairman and Renae Hartog.  Thank you! 


